

Forest Management Leadership Team Regional Update to OIF  
November 3, 2011

District	Status Update Comments
DCR	<p>Last meeting was Thursday, October 20. Discussion topics:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Undercut disposition – discussed undercut in the TSA (about 160 k) and asked the FMLT to come back to January meeting with ideas about where and how this volume might be made available.</li> <li>• Consultation/information sharing – update and discussion about district processes, forms and contacts.</li> <li>• CP/RP submission guidelines – update and discussion on district process.</li> <li>• Natural resource road act – update and discussion and link to web for contacts.</li> <li>• IWMS planning – discuss working together on spatial data to depict areas contributing to the target.</li> <li>• Unbilled scale – reminder to respond to district clarify requests on appraisal data in a timely manner.</li> </ul>
DSI	<p>Last meeting was Sept. 16<sup>th</sup>. The South Island FMLT continues to be active. The meeting was well attended.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Subcommittee work on the IWMS has wrapped up its work. The FMLT is awaiting further direction from senior government.</li> <li>• The timber supply subcommittee met on Oct. 20<sup>th</sup> – we will be dealing with a timber supply shortfall for Coulson Forest Products.</li> <li>• CRIT hosted Single Entry Dispersed Retention Stocking Standards in Tofino (Nov 2<sup>nd</sup>) at request of FMLT.</li> <li>• Group considering reducing number of regularly scheduled meetings in the future. All members – industry and government consider that professional reliance is working well in the South Island.</li> <li>• Calvin Ross acting at FLNR co-chair.</li> </ul> <p>Next meeting is set for Nov. 18<sup>th</sup></p>
DCK	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Added discussion items include silvicultural systems and unused volume.</li> <li>• Structure of FMLT is moving towards a TSA steering committee model.</li> <li>• CRIT is working with the ABCFP to develop and deliver a Professional Rationale writing workshop for the FMLT group. Expected delivery date late 2011 or early 2012.</li> </ul>
DSQ	<p>FMLT has not met since the last OIF update. There are a number of items available for discussion but nothing of urgent need. Work load issues and priorities, e.g. FSP expiry and CP/RP issuances, mean that next meeting likely to be held early in new year.</p>

District	Status Update Comments
DNI	<p>Last meeting was Sept 20<sup>th</sup>. FMLT on the North Island still going strong.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Jon Flintoft and Andrew Ashford confirmed as co-chairs for the next year.</li> <li>• Sub groups working on operational issues around salvage, ocular waste assessments, fire hazard assessments, cruising and log handling.</li> <li>• We are about to canvass for additional topics to tackle, as the group is fast moving through our initial list of priorities.</li> </ul> <p>Suggestion to re-affirm support from OIF, CRIT, MFLNRO Executive for FMLT's?</p>
DHG	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Operational Forester Group still supporting district wide FSP project (FSP still in review stage).</li> <li>• Sean Muise on leave until April 2012. We will be working with Ruby Saunders going forward</li> </ul>
DSC	<p>Last Meeting was Sept 22<sup>nd</sup>.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> <li>• Mark Anderson confirmed as new FLNR co-chair.</li> <li>• No new topics or action items identified to date. Effort going into moving old action items forward, e.g. development of flexibility provisions proposal for old OGMA's to bring up to speed with more recent OGMA's.</li> <li>• FMLT team still seen as being useful process. Effort needed to ensure we are seeing results for issues presented to the team, i.e. need to stay relevant to participants.</li> </ul> <p>Next meeting November 24<sup>th</sup>.</p>